
VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE 
BOARD REPORT 

TO: VILLAGE PRESIDENT & BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
FROM: BRAD MERKEL, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
SUBJECT: DISCUSSION: WELL #11 PUMP REMOVAL AND INSPECTION 
AGENDA: NOVEMBER 5, 2024, REGULAR BOARD MEETING   
DATE: OCTOBER 23, 2024 
 

ISSUE 
Should the Village Board approve the Well #11 Pump Removal and Inspection. 
 
DISCUSSION 
At the January 9, 2023, Regular Board Meeting, the Village Board approved an 
agreement with Layne Christensen Company, Inc for water system needs. Layne 
Christensen has been providing well rehabilitation and construction services to the Village 
of Sugar Grove for more than 50 years.  The service agreement is non-binding and does 
not obligate the Village to utilize Layne Christensen for work.  Individual Task Orders 
detailing the description of the work, costs, schedule, etc., will need to be executed for 
each project. 

Recently Well #11 faulted and quit pumping. The pump is megging a dead short. Layne 
believes the either the pump motor has failed or the wiring to the pump motor has shorted 
out. The only way to resolve or find the source is to pull the pump. 

 Attached for your review are the proposal and task order detailing the description of work, 
costs and schedules for the Well #11 Pump Removal and Inspection. 

The Pump Maintenance Proposal includes mobilization, remove pump, rack pipe, 
measure well total depth, conduct component field inspection for an estimated cost of 
$45,000.00. The cost to reinstall the pump is also estimated at $45,000.00.  

Given the unknow condition of the pump and column pipe, necessary repairs etc. the total 
repair cost is hard to estimate at this time. Once the Pump is removed a proposal will be 
submitted with costs to make necessary repairs. 

Well #9 was scheduled to be removed and inspected this FY however it is staff’s 
recommendation to remove Well #11 this FY and move Well #9 to next FY.  

 



COST 
The estimated cost of the Well #11 Pump Removal and Inspection is $45,000.00. FYE 
2025 Account 51-71-7008 includes $200,000.00 for Well #9 repairs which was included 
in the Capital Improvement Plan.   
 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Village Board directs staff on how to proceed with the Well #11 Pump Removal and 
Inspection with Layne Christensen Company. 
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